
Hinton Parish Council **Full Meeting** held on
Tuesday 21st June 2022 at 7.00pmin the Parish Office St Andrews church.

MINUTES

In Attendance -

M Fryer D Beard
P Jenkins R Reynolds
F Birnie
A Phillips

2 Members of the public

OPEN FORUM- District & County Councillors sent their apologies. One member of the public asked when the 'No dog' signs will be placed at Purton allotments. Cllr Jenkins apologised that he had forgotten and will do it as soon as he can.

1. **Apologies-** Received from Cllrs Marsh, Mills & Brown
2. **Declarations of interest & consider request for dispensations-** Cllr Jenkins had an interest in item 4 (staff cost) and will not speak or vote, and will leave the room if requested.
3. **Minutes of the meeting held on May 17th 2022 (ACM)** were taken as read and agreed to be a true account Cllr Reynolds Proposed this Cllr Jenkins 2nd **All agreed.**
4. **Committee meetings** - The minutes from the Finance & Planning Committee meeting held on 7th June 2022 **were noted by all.** Staff Cost **were agreed.** Cllr Jenkins **did not vote on this.**
5. **Garden Competition-** It was resolved to apply for the community grant to purchase prizes for the garden competition. Cllr Phillips propose, Cllr Reynolds 2nd **Carried.**
6. **To resolve if the Parish Council go ahead with a summer fete/fayre**
 - a) **It was resolved** to contact the person who organises the craft fayres at Sharpness Village Hall and perhaps coincide with their August date. Clerk to email Cllrs with the date.
 - b) Items to consider- Bouncy castle carried over from June, ask SARA, refreshment vendors or BBQ, possible road closure if coincide with craft event, temp event notice, music.
7. **Park Report-**
 - 7.1 Councillors **noted** the annual park report.
 - 7.2 The repairs in the report were noted by all, Clerk to try and get quotes for next Finance/Main meeting.
8. **Clerks Report-** Clerk gave a verbal report on the removal of trees in the allotments, and the bin/lid at Bayhill has been report to SDC.

- 9. Councillors Report- Cllr Fryer** said there will be no Chairs report as it can be discussed in Cllrs reports, and he is glad that the council is up to full members. **Cllr Reynolds** mentioned the tragic accident and the Council needs to push for more safety action on the bypass and junction. This will be an agenda item for July. Clerk to gather some information. **Cllr Birnie**, without a dispensation (as he has a DPI) mentioned the allotment agreement.
- 10. Date of next meeting-** July 19th 2022 May (Agenda items by noon Wednesday 13th July) **Noted by all.**

Meeting closed at 7.35 pm